

Level 9, Qual IT House / 22 The Terrace / PO Box 10 049 / Wellington 6143 / New Zealand T 04 915 7112 / F 04 916 1604 / women.govt.nz / info@women.govt.nz

22 March 2017

Glen McAllister
Fyi-request-5462-e6adfda1@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Glen,

## OFFICIAL INFORMATION REQUEST

A section of your OIA request made under the Official Information Act 1982 to the Ministry of Social Development dated 14 March 2017 was transferred to the Ministry for Women. Details transferred are as follows:

"I would also like to know the base salaries of all other Chief Counsel of Government Departments. I realise that you will not be able to provide this information. Please refer my enquiry to the appropriate contact, or provide me with the appropriate contact so that I can communicate with them directly".

The Ministry for Women does not have a Chief Counsel and therefore your request is declined under section 18(e) of the Official Information Act 1982.

You have the right to seek a review of these decisions by way of complaint to the Ombudsman, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982.

Yours sincerely

**Margaret Retter** 

Acting Chief Executive